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It is also important to remember that under existing Florida law, the University may not shield students, 
faculty, or staff from expressive activities.  Shielding is defined as limiting access to, or observation of, 
ideas and opinions that students, faculty or staff may find uncomfortable, unwelcome, disagreeable, or 
offensive.  However, what SB 266 seeks to prohibit are campus programs and activities that advocate 
for diversity, equity, and inclusion, or promote political or social activism.  In other words, it is the 
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Does SB 266 apply to activities in the classroom?  
 
As stated in the guidance provided on HB7, educators must always be sensitive to the potential for 
perception of the academic process as “indoctrination” rather than education.  Therefore, objective and 
skillful exposition of subject matter, including the acknowledgment and critique of a variety of scholarly 
methodologies and opinions, is the duty of every FAU employee.  Consistent with the statute, faculty 
should avoid blaming students for perceived historical injustices, implying that students are personally 
responsible for events that occurred in the past, telling students that they should feel guilty for those 
events, or conditioning students’ academic success on acceptance of any particular “belief.”  Faculty 
should also avoid instructional activities that advocate for diversity, equity, and inclusion, and should not 
promote or engage in political or social activism in the classroom.   
 
Does SB 266 apply to the individual research activities of faculty?  
 
No.  Research is not a program or campus activity. 
 
What happens if a c


